
ELECTION STATEMENT 
JOEL SWAAN 
 
MTS has weathered no shortage of political work over the last two years. We have seen the 
release of the Report of the Commission on K-12 Education, Bill 64, a switch to provincial 
collective bargaining, a change to the education taxation model, and the since-repealed Public 
Services Sustainability Act restricting the ability to negotiate salary increases. Through it all, the 
Society has worked to remain nimble and precise in its responses, throughout the global 
pandemic. 
 
During this time, the Society has also been focused on listening to diverse voices at its various 
tables, and at increasing the ways in which it responds to equity-deserving groups among the 
membership.  
 
This duality is where the real work of the society lies: representing a single united front on 
behalf of all members while simultaneously seeking to listen and give consideration to the full 
diversity of member voices. 
 
My commitment is to work on behalf of all members. This means that I look for continued 
personal growth in learning to use my voice on behalf of those who are not at the table, while 
also working to get those voices at the table. 
 
As we work on big-picture ideas alongside our partners in education while also working to 
ensure individual members are heard, I believe that I am able to contribute meaningfully to the 
business of MTS, the welfare of our members, and the state of education in our province. 
 
I respectfully ask for the opportunity to serve on your behalf. 
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